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CLARIFICATION TO ADDENDUM 3 

 
 
SOLICITATION NO.: RFP 2020-05 Citywide Facility Security Upgrades 
 
ADDENDUM NO. 3 CLARIFICATION 
 
DATE: 06/03/2020 
 
To All Prospective Proposers: 
 
This is a clarification to the recently issued addendum and is being issued to for informational 
purposes only and is not required to be signed and returned with the solicitation documents.  
 
 
 
Questions/Clarifications and Answers: 
 
The following question(s) (shown in italicized text) were submitted by prospective proposer(s). The 
City’s responses are presented here (shown in bold text).The submitters’ names and email addresses 
have been removed due to privacy requirements. 
 

1. Are glass breaks still required? There is no mention of them in Addendum 3. 
Glass breaks are not part of the specification.  Please refer to the solicitation document, 
SECTION 5–SPECIFICATIONS AND PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS. 
 

2. Are the only cameras required those listed on the Addendum 3? 
As stated in Addendum No. 3, Question No. 14, cameras are to cover ingress and egress of the 
facilities.  Additionally, customer service points such as receptionists in the various locations 
and the building department service counter should be covered.  Please refer to SECTION 5 – 
SPECIFICATIONS AND PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS, of the solicitation document.  The City is 
looking to the vendor to provided solutions and recommendations. 
 

3. Are the only doors required those listed on addendum 3?  
Please refer to the solicitation SECTION 5 – SPECIFICATIONS AND PROPOSAL REQUIREMENTS.  
The doors listed in Addendum No. 3 are the minimum specification.  As stated, the City is looking 
to the vendor for their expertise and recommendations based on the specifications provided. 
 

4. Can the server be spec’d to hold the video based on motion for 30-days versus the 15days (30 is 
Security standard)?  
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Yes.  Thirty (30) days can be submitted as an alternative, however the specification is 15 days 
minimum. 
 

5. Will Voluntary Alternates be able to be suggested?  
The City is looking to the vendor for their expertise and recommendations.  Vendors are invited 
to provide voluntary alternates.  All of the information submitted will be evaluated as part of 
the total design.  Please refer to SECTION 3-CRITERIA FOR AWARD. 

 
 

 
 
 

 


